AVALON ENVIRONMENTAL COMMISSION

APRIL 18, 2017 MEETING MINUTES

The meeting was called to order at 4:00 pm by Chairman Reynolds.  Flag salute.  Roll call.

Present:  Beth Tipping, Donna Rothman, Debanne Macaluso, Kevin Coyle, Joe Dvorak, Steve Malyszka, Brian Reynolds

A motion to approve the minutes of the January 17, 2017 meeting was made by Kevin Coyle and seconded by Donna Rothman.  Approved by all.

Brian Reynolds asked the Commission to suggest possible locations for seven dune signs donated by the New Jersey Sea Grant.  The Commission came up with the following suggestions: 40th Street, 32nd Street (lifeguard station); 48th Street, 2 at 44th Street, 79th Street, 21st Street.  Steve suggested buying more signs through donations from AHLOA and the Library.

Brian told the Commission that at last month’s Garden Club meeting, there was a discussion about National Wildlife Federation Community Habitat Certification for Avalon.  Brian asked if this would be feasible in Avalon.  Donna asked about the population size.  Brian said there is a need to find homes necessary to qualify for certification.  Steve asked what the benefits are to being certified.

Joe Lomax sent over the Tree Management Committee Charter.  Brian distributed copies to the Commission members to review and discuss at the May meeting.  He will also pass along to the Green Team.
TLCG received requests from homeowners previously involved in DVMP and who have completed their projects and who now want to prune the vegetation.  Joe Lomax is concerned about landscapers overpruning.  He wants protocol developed for DVMP who have completed their projects.  Jim Waldron and Scott Wahl have copies for their comments.  Steve requested time to review and e-mail comments back to Brian.  Steve also suggested only certified landscapers allowed to do the work.  Kevin said that Lomax should be involved.

Steve addressed the Commission about Armacost Park.  He said it has been three years and where does the pipe installation stand.  There is still a potential fire hazard in the Park.  What is it going to take to fix the Park?  Brian told Steve he will talk to Scott about the status.

Adjournment at 5:05 pm.
